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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-320
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: April 25, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: NCIS, F
Date of Analysis: April 27, 2017
Type of Action: Approving litigation settlement; appropriation; CIP amendment; authorizing General Counsel to conclude litigation
Bill Summary: The bill approves a litigation settlement among the City, the Auchter Co., Elkins Constructors, Inc., Lodestar Construction Co., LLC and James E Parris, Jr., Inc. d/b/a Auchter /Elkins /Lodestar/ Parris, Joint Venture, Robert A.M. Stern Architects, LLP, Heery International, Inc. and various third party defendants, with respect to design and construction of the Main Library. The bill appropriates $1,065,000 in settlement payments received from the other parties into a Facilities Capital Maintenance – Government fund ($750,000 for use citywide) and creates a new Main Library - Capital Maintenance Fund ($315,000 for use at the Main Library). It amends the 2017-2021 Capital Improvement Program to reflect the increased funding in the citywide facilities capital maintenance account and to add the new Main Library - Capital Maintenance Fund. The General Counsel is authorized to execute documents, file a notice of dismissal, and take such other actions as may be necessary to conclude the litigation according to the terms of the settlement agreement.
Background Information: As part of the Better Jacksonville Plan the City hired Robert A.M. Sterns Architects to design, the Auchter/Elkins/Lodestar/Parris Joint Venture to construct, and Heery International to manage the monitoring and inspection of the construction of a new main library in downtown Jacksonville. Some years after the building was opened in 2005, water intrusion problems were noticed in parts of the walls, roof, windows and skylight. In 2011 the City hired a consulting engineer who identified the sources of the leakage, and the City filed suit against the companies involved in the project who in turn sued various subcontractors. The defendants and various third party defendants participated in a mediation process and have reached a settlement agreement under which the City is to receive 9 checks totaling $1,065,000 in return for dismissal of the lawsuit and settlement of all claims and counterclaims. All parties will pay their own legal expenses.
The City, which has already paid for the necessary repair work, will deposit $750,000 into the Facilities Capital Maintenance – Government fund and will create a new capital maintenance fund for the Main Library with the remaining $315,000.
Policy Impact Area: Legal settlement
Fiscal Impact: The City will deposit $750,000 into the Facilities Capital Maintenance – Government fund and $315,000 into new a Main Library - Capital Maintenance Fund.
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